
Club Meeting – July 12, 2011

Board members present were Todd Swain – Assistant RE, Virginia Apker – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Patrrick Lipsinic, Jon Pyeatt, 
James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the June meeting and the 
treasurer’s report were approved with a correction to the minutes concerning the 
amount the Club will receive for the National Rally Cross event.

Solo Report – Todd Swain: The July event at TRP was canceled due to the 
condition of the parking lot.  The October event at TRP will be canceled due to 
the divisional Rally Cross event being held there.  One of these events will be 
rescheduled.  The next event is on July 24 at the Fair Grounds.

AVRG Report – Betty Martin: There were 90 entries for the Regional/National 
held at Hallett on July 2-3.  Although there was only one entry in the school, we 
proved that a school can be successfully integrated into the schedule for such an 
event.

Rally Cross Report – Pat Lipsinic: The rule book for Rally Cross is available on 
the SCCA website.  Planning is well underway for the National event to be held in 
October.  SPS will supply the trophies for the divisional event in July.  We 
possibly have a sponsor for the welcome party at the Divisional.

James Stowers mentioned that he has a neighbor who might be interested in 
doing some newspaper stories for us.  Discussion concerning coverage in the 
papers followed.

Old Business:

James asked about the pictures from the last Solo event.  He has received some 
questions about them.

New Business:

George Walker thanked everybody who helped him on his way to his national 
license.

Meeting asdjourned.

Betty Martin, secretary


